
 

Minutes North Avondale Neighborhood Association (NANA) March 13, 2012 7:00 p.m. 

Topic/  Responsible 

Party 

Issues/Decisions/Outcomes Actions & Assignments  

Call to Order Bill   

Approval of Minutes from the February 
Meeting  

Reg  Reg to add approved 
motion to support Mitchell 
Bike Lane 

City Services Report 

• NA Recreation center 

• Police 
o New Neighborhood Officer  

 
Dina Hanks 

Dina is being transferred April 1, Tim Heyl will replace 
her. 
Spring break camp march 26-march 30 $70/week or 
$15/day 
 
New Neighborhood Police Officer Alex Hasse 

• Recent rash of burglaries on Dana (13 this year). 
Recent arrest. 

• Block watch started on Spring House Lane 

• Hirsch Center to have Safety Committee 
meeting on March 20th at 6pm. 
http://tinyurl.com/7rfcehm 

 
Fusion Organization- Has hotline if you see any 
potential terrorist activity: 850 385 0600 

Block Watch- Carolyn 
Gillman to contact Alex to 
get information materials to 
support Block Watch 
formations 
 
Michelle Baxter to provide 
Carolyn with database from 
Luminary Committee on 
west of Reading Road 
Section. 
 
Alex to provide info on 
recent suspect arrest to 
support court watch efforts. 

RouteSmart. City’s New Trash Routing 
System 

Andrew Glenn, 
Public Services’ 
Director  

Do to redesigning routes, some households will have 
trash pickup days changed. Changes happening on 
mostly on East Mitchell (70 households) 

 

NANA 2012 Nominating Committee 
Maura Wolf, Chair (Lenox), Michelle Baxter 
(Clinton Springs), Beth Ewing (Winding Way), 
Fred Fegan (N.F. Shuttlesworth), Grace Harten 
(Lenox), Robin Kowalski (Rose Hill), Bryan 
Nelson (Spring House) Rebecca Williamson 
(Clinton Springs)  

Bill Nominating committee was presented and accepted by 
unanimous consent 

 

Sign Up for NANA Committees  Bill & Maura Newly forming committees were presented and signup 
sheets were passed around the assembly 

 



2013-2014 Community Priority Requests 
(CPR) 

• Infrastructure  

• Glenwood curb & drainage, street 
rehab. 

• Prioritize street rehabilitation 

• Improve walk ability and safety in NBD 
(continue streetscape, improve  
intersections 

• Cameras 

• Corner Cans 

Maura & 

Michelle 

Game Tables should have been installed due to 07-08 
requests. 
 
Rebecca Williamson suggested Clinton Springs, Maura 
says it has already been scheduled to be fixed. 
 
Mary D Novak: 
Barry Lane might have a potential underground water 
leak. Barry and Glen Lyon also has a constant puddle 
that turns to ice. 
 
Maura moved to submit, in order of importance, 3 
CPRs:  
1: Street Rehab (including Glenwood) 2: Business 
District Walkability 3. Collaborating with Police Dept. 
to augment security cameras. 
John Jones seconded. 
Majority in favor. 

 

Old Business   Mary D Novak: Questions on Armory? Auto Place? 
Gershuny? 

Bill and Charlene to visit: 
Armory and the owner of 
the auto store and the 
cricket store. 
 
Any exec board member 
should stop by and write 
down the number on the 
crane parked in the 
Gershuny lot to learn more 
about what arrangements (if 
any) have been made to use 
the property as a storage 
ground. 

New Business  Charlene: Apartments on Asmann and Victory Parkway 
have a new owner that intends to gut them and rent to 
students and young professionals. He is independent, 
retired, and lives in Indian Hill. 
 

 



 

Meeting Announcements: 

• Plan Cincinnati Open House  Wednesday, March 14th, 11 AM to 7 PM., seventh floor of Two Centennial Plaza, 805 Central Avenue,  Stop by anytime  
• Cincinnati Public Safety Committee Meeting at Hirsch Center, Tuesday, March 20 at 6:00 pm. What can we do as a community to reduce crime? 

Plan Cincinnati is having an open house tomorrow. 
 
Maura moved to create four committees:  
1. Membership and Membership Events 2. Strategic 
Plan for Land Use 3. Wildlife 4. Health and Wellness 
Michelle Seconded. Majority in favor. 

Adjournment    


